
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  June 26, 2017     
 
RE: 3544 Duck Avenue (permit application # T17-8524) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Gumbo Limbo 
tree.  A site inspection was done on June 15, 2017 and documented the 
following: 

           Tree Species: Gumbo Limbo (Bursera simaruba)    
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Diameter: 14.6”  
Location: 60% (back yard tree-potential failure of tree onto house)    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 40% (poor, weeping sap and decay in one large trunk)  
Total Average Value = 66%  
Value x Diameter =  9.6 replacement caliper inches 
 
NOTES: In April 2014, two Gumbo limbo trees were removed from this 
same area due to termite infestation.   
 
            It is not known at this time what is causing the weeping sap or 
decay (insects? or disease?).  Evidence of subterranean termites was not 
seen at the base of the tree.    
 
            The tree has three main trunks, two are growing toward the house 
and one is growing toward the rear property line.  The one growing toward 
the rear property line has a major internal issue as evidenced by the 
weeping sap located at the juncture of two main branches on this trunk.  
Imminent failure of this area is expected. To properly trim/remove this area 
would require removal of the entire trunk which would unbalance the tree 
and leave all its canopy weight toward the house.  Therefore, the rest of the 
canopy would have to be trimmed to re-balance the canopy.  Any trimming 
work would likely result in having to remove a large portion of the tree. 
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